Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

MINUTES

Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, October 16, 2008

Room 4951, Seattle Municipal Tower

Members Present:  J. Paul Blake, Ron Harris-White, Wendy Ekern, Chantal Stevens and Dave Broom.

J. Paul called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.

The Agenda was reviewed and agreed upon.

Next the minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.

Motion to Approve Minutes:  A motion to approve the minutes as they stand was made and seconded.

Motion Approved.

Chapter Web Site:

J. Paul announced that Scott Morgan has agreed to serve as our web master on an interim basis.  J. Paul presented Scott’s work on the web site.  Scott used the ASPA National template.  A discussion followed as the Web site was reviewed.  The web site includes mailing lists, a link to ASPA National plus much more.  Board suggestions included a few alterations on the tabs, event information, location of Board member’s names, Career Fair participants and a page for the Bylaws.  The web site is still under construction and will be available for review later.

Chapter Post Office Box Renewal:

J. Paul announced that the Chapter’s P. O. Box in Renton needed renewal.  The renewal price is $58.00 per year.  A discussion considering the fee and convenience for J. Paul to collect the Chapter’s important correspondence followed.

Motion to Renew the P. O. Box:  A motion to renew the P. O. Box in Renton was made and seconded.

Motion approved.

President’s Reports on Agenda Items:

2008 Career Fair:

Steve Benowitz was not present.  J. Paul said the Career Fair was proceeding as planned.

Celebration of Hope:

J. Paul and Ron jointly reported on the plans for the event.  The Celebration of Hope event is tentatively planned for Tuesday, January 20, 2009, 7 p.m., Mc Caw Hall, Seattle Center.  On November 7, 2008 the Board may meet at  McCaw Hall, Seattle Center, 6 p.m. to decide whether or not to go forward with the event, to change the date or cancel the event.  J. Paul and Ron are actively collecting names of groups and people who are willing to co-sponsor the event.  After much discussion they decided to wait until the election was over but to keep actively developing the event and soliciting co-sponsors.  A ball park attendance figure was 2,000 to 3,000.  A range of prices for the event’s tickets will be made with $100 per ticket being the average price.

J. Paul and Ron will meet with Seattle Center’s catering staff tomorrow to discuss the menu and costs.  Mc Caw Hall is estimated to cost the chapter $4,000 to $5,000.  Donations of wine, from the Washington State Wine Commission, are being solicited in order to defray costs. A corkage fee for each bottle of wine can be negotiated.   J. Paul is working with Vivian Phillips, former City Hall staffer, who is acquainted with many people in the performing arts to identify the event’s entertainment coordinator.

The Board discussed the price of the tickets as being too high give these tough economic times.  Other factors, like the outcome of the Presidential Election, may weigh heavily on whether or not to proceed with the event in January or a later date.  While the Board enthusiastically endorsed the event, a buffer is needed in case of unforeseen circumstances.  Again, the Board will decide on Thursday, November 6th whether or not to proceed.

Chantal was asked to research some tax issues around the event and will report back to the Board shortly.

Another issue concerning the event was how to compensate the event’s contributors.  For example, would musicians or entertainers be given free food tickets?  Would corporate co-sponsors be given a block of tickets for friends and employees?

Chantal suggested contacting Brown Paper Tickets for information about suggested price ranges.

National and Chapter Awards:

J. Paul shared the letter nominating the Evergreen Chapter for the Presidential Citation Award.  Don Klingner, President ASPA National, will read the proposal for the award when he returns from an overseas trip.

Secretary’s Report:

Mary Van Verst was not present.

Treasurer’s Report:

Dave Broom reported the Chapter is liquid.  He has deposited $15,000 Career Fair Receipts so far.

Membership Committee:

Ron reported that he taught a class at Antioch University in Seattle.  He found that Antioch is receptive to having seasoned professional speak to students about their work.  Ron will set up a Speaker’s Bureau for the Chapter and Board members to sign up for the opportunity to speak to students.  Of course these presentations will include a pitch to become Chapter members.

Other Business:

J. Paul announced that the Chapter would participate in a Seattle University Student Mixer in the near future to pitch memberships and inform them about the Chapter.

Post Election Events:

Wendy announced that Seattle University has not replied on whether or not they would co-sponsor a Post Election Event in November.  She will keep trying.  The League of Women Voters did not respond.

J. Paul and Ron are thinking about holding a Brown Bag Post Election Event for City employees.  Panelists may include Tim Ceis, or Editorial Cartoonist David Horsey or Cathy Allen, Political Consultant.

Next Meeting:

The Board Meeting will concern the Celebration of Hope event Thursday, November 6, 2008,    6 p.m., at McCaw Hall, Seattle Center.  The purpose will be to determine whether or not to go forward with the event, change the date or cancel it.

The Official Board Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 20, 2008, 6 p.m., Room 4951, Seattle Municipal Tower.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Wendy Ekern.
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